
REPORT 

Road Safety Club, NSS, and NDLI Club Organize Symposium on 

“Promoting Responsible Driving Behaviour Among Youth” 

 The Road Safety Club of Government Degree College for Women (GDCW), Kathua, in collaboration with 

the NSS and NDLI Club, organized a symposium on the theme "Promoting Responsible Driving Behaviour 

Among Youth." The event is part of the National Road Safety Month, observed from January 1 to 

January 31, 2025. 

The program was held under the patronage of Dr. Savi Behl, Principal of GDCW Kathua, and the 

supervision of Dr. Satish Khajuria, Convener of the Road Safety Club. The symposium aimed to raise 

awareness about the importance of safe and responsible driving habits among the youth, a demographic 

significantly impacted by road accidents. 

Participants, including students and faculty members, actively engaged in discussions on the pressing 

need for adherence to traffic rules, the role of youth in fostering a culture of safety on roads, and the 

impact of reckless driving on lives and communities. Several students presented insightful perspectives 

and suggestions, emphasizing the collective responsibility to make roads safer. 

Speaking on the occasion Dr. Satish Khajuria applauded the enthusiasm of the participants and 

reiterated the commitment of the Road Safety Club to organizing similar activities to create sustained 

awareness. He also emphasized the role of collaborative efforts between educational institutions and 

road safety organizations in achieving long-term goals. 

The program concluded with a pledge by participants to follow traffic rules and promote responsible 

driving habits within their communities. Prof. Gopal Sharma, Dr. Gurpreet kour and Prof. Ram murti 

Committee members of Road safety club and other faculty members Dr. Ritu Kumar Sharma NSS 

Program officer, Mr. Saurabh Dutta Secretary NDLI club, Mr. Sanjeev Jamwal,  Prof. Paramjeet Rajput 

and Prof. Diksha Gupta were also present on the occasion. 







 


